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[image: ]I am a Biblical Scholar and an Anglican Priest, currently serving in the Scottish Episcopal Church. I am Rector of St Aidan’s, Clarkston, on the southern outskirts of Glasgow, and am also Convenor of the Liturgy Committee and an Associate Tutor in the Scottish Episcopal Institute, through which candidates of ministry receive their formation and training. I am an honorary Fellow of New College, the School of Divinity in the University of Edinburgh, and a member of the Society for New Testament Studies (SNTS).
Before coming to Scotland, I taught in universities in Swaziland, Zimbabwe, and South Africa, and served the local church in a number of parish, school and university chaplaincy, and theological education roles. I have on three occasions spent periods of sabbatical leave in Palestine and have had opportunity both to observe developments on the ground and to meet with local Christians – and also with Jews and Muslims committed to justice and peace in the land all consider holy.
I have for many years been involved in the Scottish Palestinian Forum, including serving a term as Chairperson. More recently I have participated in the formation of an unofficial but recognised group within the Scottish Episcopal Church concerned with issues relating to Palestine.
I have published quite widely in New Testament and Christian origins, and also on the Sacraments and on issues of Anglican theology, worship, and ministry. I have brought this experience in research and writing to issues relating to Palestine. As well as academic books and articles, I have written a variety of material for a popular readership and am committed to making theological writing on issues relating to Palestine both accessible and persuasive.
I am honoured to have been invited to become Convenor of the Theology Group, and hope that together we will be able both to offer such support as we can to Palestinian Christians through Sabeel and Kairos, and to make our own churches and the society in which we live more aware of the present situation in Palestine, more appreciative of the complex history behind it, and more committed to justice and peace. I hope that we will find opportunity in the near future to meet, and to discuss how we can most effectively further these objectives together.
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